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21st  January 2019
Dear Parents,

Happy New Year!  Further to texts sent out this week, may I remind you of the following:

Science & Technology experiments – thank you for helping with these by sending in those potatoes and plastic bottles!

Your child has a right to an education and your child’s education begins at 8.50am and lasts until 3.20pm every weekday.  Regular school attendance enhances the progress of pupils’ learning and in order to receive the best possible education, your child needs to be punctual and attend school every day. May I remind you of our school policy which is to ring first thing in the morning to report your child’s sickness or absence. This is very important and helps ensure your child is safely accounted for at all times. If your child has to miss school for an appointment, please contact the school office. Please note, term time absences can only be authorised in response to “exceptional circumstance”. 
Your child has the right to feel safe.  Parents are reminded that cars are not permitted on school premises at any time. (This also applies to Breakfast Club and  Nursery!)  Please do not endanger our pupils by parking irresponsibly at the school entrances, or by driving up the drive into the staff car park.  Please can parents close the school gates as they leave the premises for the safety of all our children. 
During school hours, children are supervised when using the outdoor play equipment and Woodland Walk.  The school cannot be held responsible for children who use these areas before and after school sessions. Children are the responsibility of their parents before 8.50am and after 3.20p.m.
Your child has the right to be healthy. This begins with the opportunity to have breakfast at school between 7.50am – 8.30am every day.  Children should be handed over to a breakfast club supervisor to register at the club every morning and can enjoy a choice of cereals or yoghurt, along with toast and a drink. There is a charge of £1 per child per day and payment must be made for a full half term in advance. (Pupils who are in receipt of free school meals may use the breakfast club free of charge).

The school meals service provides a healthy nutritious lunch for children for £11.50 per week.  If you want to take advantage of this service, please make sure your child’s sQuid account has enough credit to cover the meal.  Packed lunches must be provided for any child who doesn’t have sufficient funds in their sQuid account to cover the meal.  Should your child wish to bring a packed lunch every day, please ensure the lunch contains some healthy options and has your child’s best interests at heart. Please see our website for further information on healthy packed lunches. ( Healthy Schools page)
Recycling – A huge thank you to Louisa Cooper for co-ordinating the recycling programme to raise funds for the school.  Mrs Cooper has raised a total of £600 for the school by sending used items to Terracycle .  Our senedd forum are currently looking at how to put this to good use.  Thank you to everyone who is helping support this initiative. 


If you would like to help raise funds for the school by recycling, please contact the school 


office or Mrs Cooper directly. A poster outlining required recycled items can be seen on the 

              office window.

Our Eco Platinum Challenge this year is to ‘Ditch the individual plastic milk bottles’ that our Foundation Phase children currently have delivered daily.  We are hoping to convince the local council to provide us with larger containers.
Uniform - Please make sure your child’s uniform is clearly labelled.  Items of clothing sometimes get mislaid at school and it is much easier to find them if they are labelled with your child’s name.  
Lost Property – We have a large amount of un-named lost property in school. If you think your child may have lost items of clothing please collect them before Friday 23rd January. We will donate any good items of clothing to charity after this date.
School Website / Twitter – waunprimary.com / @waunprimary Our website and Twitter feed provide news and information, as well as regular updates from the children themselves about their learning. 
Yours sincerely,

L. R. Davies,

Headteacher
